05/15

                 NORTHREPPS AERONEWS          #5  MAY ISSUE

I can’t believe how fast this year is going…seems like only yesterday I was writing the last issue. Hey ho, onwards and upwards… We had some cracking weather after Easter and some more since but the foot-launch event was blown out, although 2 lads flew their Paramotors up from Mersea Island via Thorpe Abbotts on the Friday. We are still blighted with great weather during the week but not so clever at weekends, very frustrating…. The first May Bank Holiday weekend went pretty well with loads of visitors on the Saturday…the Sunday, however, was rained then blown out but the Monday made up for it with another load of visitors including some pretty and rare aircraft… It seems that the ‘April Showers’ decided to hold off until May…
A reminder to both visitors and members; those with Campervans have sometimes been night stopping in the Car park… The District Council got a bit grumpy about this therefore we can only allow overnight stays in the campsite area. This is charged at the CCC rate with a discount for Club members….  

AEROCLUB  Flying training continues to grow and we have had several people drop in to book lessons and have a trial flight. Many are also looking to swop their PPL’s for an NPPL, either for cost reasons or medical issues. We have one member who has gone down this route and now hires the C42 for local flights. Our congratulations also go to Mike with the X’Air Hawk who recently achieved his First Solo. The club member that owns G-SIRE, that was here until he set up his own strip, has put her on the market as he has a C42 on order. G-CEZE, another Skyranger and owned by 2 members, is also on the market as they have bought a Ninja which should take to the skies very soon. 
We have been granted Planning Permission for a third and final Poly-tunnel hangar. We have hired in a digger plus driver to make the site ready and at the same time, we will lay on power to all three Poly hangars. We still await news on the Diner extension which appears to have got stuck(or lost) in the system… 

We are hosting two caravan rally events this year, a great boost for club funds, and the first one is taking place over 22-31 May and they do not impact on any flying operations. They use the area between the PPG deck and the model flying area.
Cromer Carnival are well advanced in planning their events and there is one new event that we really must put a team in…..on the 12th July, after years of battling red tape, they are hosting a SOAP BOX DERBY.. We have enough members with the skill and knowledge to enter this…think the Red Bull events as seen on TV…. It basically involves building a soapbox and running down a course on the coast road in Cromer. The course is only 60yards with corners and a small jump. Smiffy has all the info and some entry forms so come on guys lets not be shy and give it a go. Also, on the 26th of July in conjunction with Cromer Lifeboat Day there is a Tug of War competition and the Annual Raft Race… Another possibility?
PARAMOTOR GROUP The site at Lt Ellingham is now open on PPR at £5 per day or membership is £120pa and is available for STOL Aircraft. They are still flying from here when weather permits…you will also notice that there is a growing number of Paragliders operating along the coast between Sheringham and Mundesley…
MODEL CLUB  Nothing to report this month
FLIGHT SAFETY  It’s the start of the Air Show season and there are going to be many Notams out so please check before going further afield. The Flypast details have been released for the Practise and Flypast for The Trooping of the Colour….Her Majesties Birthday Parade so again beware, it does come through Norfolk…
SILLY QUIZ 1) How many light aircraft have landed in ‘Downtown’ New York… 1,2 or none?
2) How many light aircraft have landed in Red Square in Moscow? 1,2 or none?
3) Can you name the recently restored WW2 Light Bomber? This aircraft had one restoration only to sadly carry out a forced landing a few months later so was rebuilt again…..
AIRFIELD NEWS  At last, the closure rate of General Aviation airfields seems to be slowing and indeed some new ones have (re-) appeared including Lee-on-Solent aka (HMS) Daedalus
Ludham airfield has some changes with the departure of the Esqual to a new home. The Eagle, complete with new engine and some other bits, is on the market…see AFORS but check your piggy bank first. Another Ludham resident aircraft has rejoined our club. 

Popham appears to still be flying and the Annual Microlight Show was over the May Day weekend. Just before the Election, The Government called for an investigation into the sale of Manston but horses and stable doors comes to mind….There are some petitions around concerning saving airfields and if you see any, we would ask you to sign them before any more succumb to housing or windfarms…
Several airfields sadly are still under threat and no doubt others will join the list before the year end…. 
THE FLYING PRESS has the usual selection of flight tests and new gadgets and aircraft. A few that stand out are the public debut, at the Popham Microlight Fair, of the TLAC Kub and the new SSDR flex-wing from Flylight (the FoxCub) that (un)folds in less than 10mins,fits on a small bike trailer and can be kept in your garage. There is also a new lightweight 100hp diesel that, subject to approval, would be ideal for home built types not least with jet fuel at around 70p/Ltr. Will provide more on this section next time but I have been somewhat busy of late  
EVENTS The next Fly-in is 16-17th May and is the British Aircraft Fly-in. An advance warning that on the 26 July we are hosting a Vintage Aircraft Display Team for a local event….the team consists of 3 aircraft from the 1950’s. All are Ex-Military with 2 from the US Forces and one British

AND FINALLY Our Avgas supplier stopped selling it drums at short notice but we have found another and slightly cheaper too. The Team have got the new(to us)mini bowser going and fuel has been ordered. 
STOP PRESS Just heard that the Planning has come through for the Diner at last…..Great news. Also just heard that a Helicopter Engineer from Bristow’s in Norwich has bought the middle barn unit and loves aviation which is good news. The hangar end unit remains unsold at the moment and is around 85% complete, rumours of it being sold were unfounded…..

Wishing you all some happy and safe flying and a big thank you to all the members and regular crew who spend hours keeping the site neat and tidy, the grass cut and everything  “ship shape” 
Chris and the Team                                                                                                  May 2015 
Quiz answers

1) 2              2) 1                     3) The Bristol Blenheim

